

Chapel Chat

The weekly news from Chapel St Leonards Primary School

Issue 114 Circulation: 149 Date: Friday 9th July

Dear Parents/Carers,

This week some of the Year 5 and 6 children have taken part in a 'Bikeability' course. This links really well to our whole school value of 'Safety' for this term. The children in these classes are often taking the opportunity to be out on their bikes around the village in the better weather and it is reassuring to know they can do this more safely. I am pleased to report all of the children passed their 'Level 2 Bikeability' award and have been given their badges today.

What is perhaps more pleasing is the excellent feedback we received from the instructors praising the children's manners, attitude and positive behaviour. They have done our school proud. Well done children!

Finally, I hope that you are able to enjoy the England football match on Sunday!

Graham Almond

Friday 23rd July 2021

End of Term 6 (School Year)



Start of Term 1 (School Year 2021-2022)

DON'T FORGET!

COVID-19 Notification

If you need to inform the school of any COVID-19 related issues (positive tests, isolation etc) out of school hours please use the school COVID email address:

Covid19@chapel-cit.co.uk to keep us updated.

Staff, children, parents and carers should follow contact tracing instructions provided by 'NHS Test and Trace'. Thank you.

SEND Padlet

We used a 'Padlet' during our first school closure for you to share things you were getting up to at home. Mrs Pruhs-Borrell our Special Educational Needs and Disability Co-ordinator has created a

Padlet which includes lots of information and resources to help support. Take a look: https://padlet.com/

Mrs Borrell/6h9nkmbil37fq1rn or scan the QR code.



Breakfast Club

We are delighted that, subject to any change in restrictions, our Breakfast Club will resume from Monday 6th September (two days after we start back). We will provide the registration forms and further information when we return on Thursday September 2nd 2021.

Come on England!

We are all delighted that we will be able to support England in the European Championships Final on Sunday evening. Not many of us can remember the last



time England tasted success so we know staff, children and parents will be keen to watch the match. I request however that the children are in school and on time on Monday morning as normal: even if extra time and penalties are needed!

Our staff are expected to be in school on time and ready for the day's lessons and I am sure many of them will be watching the game so it is only fair that we make sure the children are in promptly too. Thank you - enjoy the match! Come on England!



Chapel Champions: 9th July 2021



Achievement Award

	Acilievement Award	values Award. Safety
Reception	Ruby: always putting all of her effort into everything she does.	Chloe B: taking responsibility for the safety of others in the classroom.
Year 1	Bronwyn: amazing descriptive writing.	Ian: holding scissors correctly and safely.
Year 2	Maisy: careful measuring when looking at 'cm' and 'm' in our Maths lessons.	Zac: acting in a safe way around the classroom and on the playground.
Year 3	Casey: creating and evaluating his healthy sandwich.	Oscar: storing Year 3's playground equipment safely.
Year 4	Gabriel: super programming of an algorithm using Turtle Academy.	Allissia: taking the safety and wellbeing of adults in class very seriously.
Year 5	Jordan C: continuously striving to improve in all she	Oliver: showing great road safety during 'Bikeability'

Healthy Minds Parent Courses

throughout Year 6.

Year 6

Healthy Minds Lincolnshire have a series of workshops taking place over the summer:

They are run on Microsoft Teams.



- Parent and Child Worry Management A Workshop for Parent and Child aged 5-10 years
- Parent and Child Managing Angry Feelings A Workshop for Parent and Child aged 5-10 years
- Parents Supporting Children with Anxiety and SEND Discussion group (This event is a Parents Discussion forum and requires watching the recorded workshops prior to attending. Please see the Eventbrite page while booking for more information)

All workshops are free to attend to access follow this link:

Tia: super work on building her confidence

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/o/healthy-minds-lincolnshire-20000004846 or scan the QR code:

Holiday Activities and Food (HAF) Programme

This week, you will have received your letter from JB Sports who are providing Multi Activity Camps as part of the HAF programme.

The Holiday Activities and Food Programme is a national initiative that is funded by the Government. It is the Government not JB Sports who have decided that the programme is Lincolnshire free for children who are eligible for benefit-related free school meals. This is different to Universal Infant Free School Meals that Reception, Year 1 and Year are entitled to.

We have made provision for those children not eligible for Free Schools Meals to be able to book on to the programme too.

The activities taking place will include arts and crafts, sports and games plus cooking and understanding food. Children will be provided with a hot meal each day as part of the programme.

As JB Sports will be running the programme please contact them and not the school should you have any queries. Follow the QR code or visit the link https://jbssportscoaching.schoolipal.co.uk/ to book places. Booking opens on Monday 12th July 2021.







Molly: being a super star during our first aid lessons.



